Letters from W. Micholitz to Frederik Sander
 

015cd Micholitz to Sander




Manila, 10th January 1885

Dear Mr. Sander,

Arrived here the day before yesterday in the morning and found your letters dated October 22nd and December 4th. Well, I don’t know how what I have done to deserve the many complaints in your letter dated 4th December. Regarding the Aerides sanderiana, I despatched [from] them here on the 19th October and requested F. Behn Meyer to forward them immediately after their arrival in Singapore on the 25th October. I requested that they should be transported above deck to Suez, and from there below deck, and if that was not possible, to keep them below deck during the entire journey. I also wrote to Mr. Foerstermann. What more are you demanding of me ? Do you think I am happy that the plants, which I collected with great effort, have been travelling for 3 – 4 months and finally arrive dead ? I hope you don’t take me for such a heartless person.

I trust you have no objections that I despatched today a box containing 2000 Aerides of a species which I believe to be new. I found them during my last journey and, since I arrived only last night, I had to work very hard to pack them. The plant does not seem to grow very tall, the leaves are broad as in lawr. [lawrenceae] but less long and thicker, dark green, very glossy. The flowering stems are not very long, quite thick and carry 50 to 60 flowers, which are 1 cm wide and 2 cm long and dark carmoisin, only the stamen or pollinia are white. It is not as spectacular as sander. [sanderianum] or lawr., but looks very dainty and fresh, and the flowers, being fleshy, are very long lasting. The plant is immensely floriferous. I have counted up to 8 inflorescences (in one flowering period) on a plant about 12 inches high. The main flowering period is in October. I have seen only a few in flower. Interestingly, some inflorescences are branched. I have made drawings of the most beautiful. For culture, it should be of interest that the hot and dry season runs from March to September and the cold and wet season from January to March. Average temperature in December 23 – 26 degrees C. The plant requires much light but dappled shade.

In Box No. 1 you will find a bamboo tube containing a bottle with flowers in alcohol. I hope to be able to send with the next mail, a photograph of the plant in flower, since a friend who accompanied me photographed it. On some of the islands there is another Aerides, which is either quinquev. [quinquenervis] or a bad variety of the same. I have not collected it. Nobody will get there in a hurry and if anyone should want to collect them, I have made sure that he would have to look a long time before finding them. Should you want any more of the plants, just cable me the word MORE, that will be sufficient.

With kind regards,

Yours truly,


W. Micholitz

Translated by: Maren Talbot
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